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2.
INFORMATION

2.1
At the Executive meeting on 12 January 2005, it was agreed to allocate grant funding to a number of organisations within the Borough to provide services in line with service level agreements based upon the funding option set out in the applications.  As a result, it was decided that the specifications for Development of Opportunities with Young People and Youth Transport be re-examined by the Head of Service with the portfolio holder and then re-advertised. 

2.2
Copies of the specifications are attached as Appendix 1 and 2.

2.3
The timetable for the application process was for return of applications by 5 pm on 1st March, evaluation by the Local Strategic Partnership (LSP) panel on 7th March and presentation to the members of the Executive sitting as a working party on 11th March. The notes of those meetings will be tabled at the Executive committee meeting. 

2.4
The Executive is being requested to determine whether this type of financial support should be continued to organisations in circumstances where applications for voluntary sector grant has been unsuccessful or withdrawn and, therefore, is no longer a service level agreement with the Council.
3.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT

Organisations that were not successful in the application process have been offered an opportunity to meet with officers to establish their future plans. Previous reports to the Executive and most recently to the Monitoring and Audit Committee on 25th January have detailed total support packages currently provided to the voluntary organisations which has included discretionary rate relief and the provision of premises at a peppercorn rent.   
4.
FINANCIAL/RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS

4.1
£18,000 and £5,000 are included in the budget for 2005/06 for the two remaining specifications. £10,000 is included as a contingency fund.

4.2
The current rent and rate contributions to the Kettering Centre for the Unemployed and Unwaged is shown in the table below:

	Organisation
	Amount of Rent currently Paid (a peppercorn)

£
	Current market value of rent

£
	Amount of Rate Relief received

£
	Amount of Rate met from General Fund

£



	Kettering Centre for the Unemployed & Unwaged


	0
	29,430
	12,660
	9,945
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





(i)	To consider the evaluation of the applications for grant for service specifications for Opportunities with Young People and Youth Transport and decide which organisations should be funded and the amount of grant





(ii)	To give the Executive the opportunity to provide a policy decision on funding parameters in respect of organisations no longer receiving service level agreement grant funding.





RECOMMENDATION





The Head of Community Services recommends that:





The organisation which has the highest evaluation for its application be awarded the specification for Opportunities with Young People





The organisation which has the highest evaluation for its application be awarded the specification for Youth Transport





(iii)	The Executive is invited to formally stipulate its policy on Funding parameters in respect of organisations no longer qualifying for voluntary sector grant funding











	








